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I tell you,  
you should forgive not seven times, 

but seventy-seven times. 
Matthew 18 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE 

 

GUIDE TO GIVING 2017 YTD 2016 YTD 
 

Collections   $  350,193 $  336,651 
Building Fund         $    33,036 
 

Pilgrimage of Faith  $    93,400 $    98,240 

Family Nights are quickly approaching and the momen-
tum is slowly building.  Those who have caught the vision 
are beginning to see how this joint ministry can be one 
way to bring new life into the parish by supporting young 
families in their efforts to share their faith with their chil-
dren and encourage their peers through word of mouth. 
 
All families are welcome, no matter where the children 
attend school.  Families with older children (youth) or a 
mix of younger and older children are also encouraged to 
attend.  It is my hope that we can work with the older 
children (youth) to help with the skits or with music.  In 
this way, we hope to have something for everyone, so 
that together we may grow in our faith and communi-
cate the message.  If you have older children of high 
school age, and they can help out let Fr. Bart know. 
 
A sign up sheet has now been posted in the foyer for 
those willing to help prepare simple meals.  The first 
meal on September 20th will be ordered in from an out-
side source and will be free of charge.  Subsequent meals 
will be simple in nature (i.e. spaghetti, chili & bun, jam-
balaya, a hearty soup, etc.) but will need a small group of 
three people to prepare.  Please consider sharing an 
evening with the young families of our parish.  The cost 
for the ingredients, after the initial free evening, will be 
paid for by a small charge for supper ($5/person to a 
maximum of $20/family). 
 
Let’s make these evening a community event that 
strengthens the bonds we have with Christ and with one 
another. 
 
Fraternally in Christ, 
 
Fr. Bart van Roijen 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: 

1st Reading:  Isaiah 55:6-9 
2nd Reading  Philippians 1:20-24, 27 
Gospel:   Matthew 20:1-16 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday Sept. 18  8:30 am Int. Theresa Gysel 

Tuesday  Sept. 19  8:30 am   Wilfred Clarkin 

Wednesday  Sept. 20  8:30 am   Ron Fournier 

Thursday         Sept. 21  No Mass 

Friday Sept. 22  8:30 am Int. Connie Cournane 

Saturday   Sept. 23  5:00 pm   Philip Graf 

Sunday  Sept. 24 

 8:30 am   Alice Lawson 

10:30 am   Michael Boon 

 7:00 pm Parishioners of 
St. Charles Garnier 



PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK 

If you are hospitalized, please be sure to identify yourself as 
Catholic when being admitted.  Family members are also 
asked to notify the parish office of shut-ins and hospitalized 
parishioners.  
For emergencies while you are a patient in the hospital—call 
the Chaplaincy Phone 250-878-1502.  

REMEMBER OUR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS! 

St. Joseph Elementary and Immaculata High provide the  Catholic 
families of our parish (and many others) a superior Catholic educa-
tional experience for all grades K-12.   
If providing a Catholic education for your family matters, go to 
www.kelownacatholic.org for more information. 
 
St. Charles Garnier School Board Rep.  Rita Smith 
 
Immaculata High    250-762-2730 
St. Joseph Elementary    250-763-3371 
Our Lady of Lourdes Elementary School  250-768-9008 
Kelowna Catholic Independent Schools         250-448-2725  
               or  250-762-2905 
Fax: 1-866-964-3858            Website:  www.kelownacatholic.org 

PERPETUAL ADORATION Chapel Group at ICC would like to   

request anyone who will be willing to spend at least one hour a week 
in our Adoration Chapel to please call Betty Chipeur at 250-860-6444.  
We need more people who are willing and generous for night time 
Adoration from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BREAKFASTS 
MONTHLY SCHEDULE—September through June 

First Sunday of the Month 
Immaculate Conception Church       
and  

Corpus Christi Parish 

Second Sunday of the Month 

St. Pius X Parish 

Third Sunday of the Month 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 
Last Sunday of the Month 

St. Charles Garnier Parish 

MASS TIMES 
Monday to Friday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8:30 am 
Saturday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  5:00 pm 
Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8:30am,  10:30am & 7:00 pm  
     
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament after 8:30 am Mass every  
    First Friday of the month. 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .4:30—4:45 pm 
Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8:00—8:15 am &  10:00—10:15 am 
ALSO BY APPOINTMENT  - please call Fr. Bart 778-478-6288 
 

BAPTISM—Baptisms take place during one of the weekend Mass-

es. Baptism Preparation is required for the first child that is baptized 
in this parish. Please contact us a couple of months  in advance of 
desired date. 
 

MARRIAGE—Please contact our Parish Office at least 6 months in 

advance for potential booking—250-860-6776 or email:  
charlesgarnier@gmail.com 

SEASON OF CREATION 

NEEDS OF THE CHURCH IN CANADA COLLECTION  

Laudato Si’ on the Big Screen 
Discover Laudato Si’ the easy way, via engaging video presen-
tations, followed by discussion.   Register with Mary Lou John-
son at 778-478-0620 or just drop in.   
When?  3:30-5:00 P.M., Saturday, Sept. 16, 23, 30 in the SCG 
hall. 
 
Creativity Unleashed 
Made in God’s image and likeness, we are created to share 
God’s creativity.  Patrick Lundeen’s creativity will whet your 
appetite to discover your own. 
Patrick is an artist, musician, and teacher primarily concerned 
with creative pursuits that incorporate an improvisational ele-
ment.  The music that will be explored in this session is uncon-
ventional and experimental.  In addition to your instrument, if 
you have one, bring your desire for adventure and your sense 
of humour. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=slo07y049ew&t=2s 
When?  1:30-2:30, Saturday, Sept. 16 in the SCG social hall 
 
Outdoor Stations of the Cross in Light of Laudato Si’ 
Join leader Keith Germaine in the parking lot of SCG at 6:00 
pm Sunday, September 24th to begin the outdoor Stations of 
the Cross circuit in the nearby forest.  God has prepared some 
beautiful Stations for our enjoyment!  Bring a flashlight be-
cause, due to continuing fire danger, outdoor flames are pro-
hibited. 

Collection for the Needs of the Church in Canada: Why is 
there such a collection? 
Every year, the Bishops of Canada make an appeal for financial assis-
tance to support their work and the work of each diocese/eparchy by 
means of the Collection for the Needs of the Church in Canada. The 
President of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB), the 
Most Reverend Douglas Crosby, O.M.I., Bishop of Hamilton, has de-
scribed this Collection as an invitation to “all the faithful to participate 
in the life and mission of the Church through their active involvement 
in the life of their parish community, their prayers, their diverse char-
isms, their moral support, and the contributions of their time and 
talents. The Collection for the Needs of the Church is an opportunity 
for Catholics to truly help their diocese/eparchy participate in the 
regional episcopal assemblies and the CCCB. Any additional revenue 
which is raised is used by the diocese/eparchy for its own pastoral 
programs and other activities.” 
 
The Collection for the Needs of the Church in Canada will take place 
on 23 and 24 September 2017. This annual charitable initiative fur-
thers the collegiality and synodality of the Bishops’ ministry in leading, 
shepherding, teaching, guiding, sanctifying and pastorally caring for all 
of God’s children, disciples of Christ in Canada. 

 
SUBSCRIBE TO CCCB NEWS OR FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 
To receive CCCB news through our free and confidential e-mail ser-
vice, please fill out the form at this link: http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/
media-room/subscribe-to-news. 
Follow the CCCB on Twitter: https://twitter.com/CCCB_CECC  

http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/subscribe-to-news
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/subscribe-to-news
https://twitter.com/CCCB_CECC


Springfield Funeral Home, 2020 Springfield Rd, Wednesday, 
September 20, 2017, 6 pm—8 pm.  A representative from Ke-
lowna Memorial Park Cemetery will also be available to an-
swer questions.  For more information call 250-860-7077.  This 
workshop is for educational purposes only.   
No solicitation will occur. 

YOUNG ADULT RISE UP CONFERENCE BABY BOTTLE BRIGADE 

Oct 1- Oct 29, 2017 

It time for our annual Baby Bottle Brigade! 
The Okanagan Valley Pregnancy Care Centre 
is inviting you to join together in supporting 
our services by filling baby bottles with 
coins, cash or cheques. This is a fun and 
easy way to get the entire family involved 
and motivated to make a big difference to 
the local women in need. 

  
100% of the funds raised go directly toward the services we offer 
including pregnancy tests, pregnancy peer counselling, post abortion 
grief support, maternity/baby clothes and new mom’s support 
  
           It is SMALL CHANGE that has a BIG IMPACT! 

PRAY WITH THE SAINTS OF CANADA FOR THE 150TH 

Saint Marguerite Bourgeoys (1620-1700): 
Saint Marguerite Bourgeoys was born in France in 1620.  In 1653 
she left France and journeyed to what is present day Montreal.  It 
was there she founded an order of religious women, the Congre-
gation of Notre-Dame, and started a school.  Marguerite dedicat-
ed her life to educating young girls, including the poor and Native 
American, about virtue, literature, and faith.  She was canonized 
in 1982 and her feast is January 12. 
 
We pray:  Dear Saint Marguerite, you and your companions 
taught catechism and basics of literature, as well as virtue, eti-
quette and the love of work. You wrote, “It is true that what I have 
always wanted most, and most ardently desire, is for the great 
teaching of the love of God above all things and the love of one’s 
neighbour as one would be loved, to be engraved on all hearts.” 
Intercede for us, so that all Canadian citizens may be good neigh-
bours to all nations. Amen. 

DEVELOPMENT & PEACE 

Development and Peace is celebrating 50 years of solidarity. 
That means 50 years of working with partners in the global 
south, as well as with the Canadian population, to build a 
world of justice and peace for all. We would like to express our 
most sincere gratitude to all of those who support us in this 
important mission. Thank you for saying YES to positive 
change. For more information about Development and Peace 
and to become part of the movement check out our website: 
www.devp.org, or contact your regional animator at 1 844 480 
3387.  

CREMATION OPEN HOUSE 

COMPASS 

Youth and Young Adult Adoration Series (Part 2) 
Please join us for a night of music, adoration and fellowship. 
Priests will be available for confessions. Refreshments to fol-
low. 
Who: Grades 11, 12 and young adults (ages 18 to 35) 
When: Friday, September 29th 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
Where: Immaculate Conception Church 
  
For more information contact Julia Orr at 250-718-0060 

December 28 to January 1, Ottawa, ON 
For young adults aged nineteen to thirty five, Rise Up is an 
annual national conference hosted by Catholic Christian Out-
reach, a Canadian university student movement.  But Rise Up 
is more than a conference: it exists to motivate and inspire 
leaders for the renewal of the world.  Join young adults from 
across the nation Dec. 28 to Jan. 1.  For more details and to 
register, go to https://cco.ca/rise-up/.  Some funding availa-
ble.  Contact your parish office for details. 

OVPCC ANNUAL BENEFIT BANQUET 

Okanagan Pregnancy Care Centre Annual Benefit Banquet 
CELEBRATE the BREATH of LIFE!!! 
Thursday, October 26th, 2017, 6-9 pm, Kelowna Christian Cen-
ter, 905 Badke Road, Kelowna. Keynote speaker at the ban-
quet will be Dr. Laura Lewis, Executive Director of the Canadi-
an Association of Pregnancy Support Services (CAPSS) who will 
speak on “Beyond the Stethoscope—One Physician’s Journey 
of Science, Faith and Life”. 
Tickets $35 ($40 after Sept. 30) 
250-763-2112  ovpcc.com 

RACHEL’S VINEYARD FALL RETREAT 

We are now accepting registrations for our Fall Retreat. If you, 
or anyone you know, is suffering from the pain of an abortion 
experience please contact us.  Confidentiality assured.  250-
762-2273.  RachellsVineyardKelowna.com,  
info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 



ST. PIUS X PARISH FALL BAZAAR 

Please support St. Joseph Catholic 
School. Buy shopping cards for your 
everyday shopping needs. A percent-
age of the profit goes directly to the 
school. Cards will be on sale after the 
masses Sept 23/24. Debit, cash and 
cheque accepted. For more infor-
mation, check out our web 
page: http://
www.stjosephkelowna.ca/cards-for-
kids.php 
  

KELOWNA RIGHT TO LIFE 

1—On Tuesday, September 19th at 7 pm, The Kelowna Right to 
Life Society is presenting an informative talk by well-known 
Calgary lawyer John Carpay, LL.B at Evangel Church (3261 Gor-
don Drive). Mr. Carpay represents pro-life groups across the 
country. He will discuss the foundations of our free society, the 
threats facing it, and what citizens can (and must!) do to de-
fend their rights and freedoms when governments attempt to 
undermine them. This free coffee and dessert evening is open 
to the public, and admission is by tax-deductible donation of 
any amount to the Kelowna Right to Life Society. 
Email krtolife@telus.net or call 250 862-8202 for more infor-
mation. 
 
2 - Please join us for The Kelowna Right to Life Society's annual 
WALK FOR LIFE FUNDRAISER in Mission Creek Regional Park 
on Saturday, September 30th beginning at 11: 30 am. This 
year's event features a free BBQ lunch, bouncy castle, bal-
loons, games stations, prizes, entertainment and a short 2 km 
walk along the beautiful Mission Creek Greenway. Every $20 
gets you a ticket for our draw for a new NINTENDO SWITCH 
(the more you raise, the more chances you have to win!) and 
other great prizes. Contact Marlon at 250 862-
8202 or krtolife@telus.net, or visit our website 
at prolifekelowna.com for more information. Volunteers still 
needed. 
 
3 - LIFE CHAIN 2017: Sunday, October 1st from 2 pm - 3:30 pm. 
Join us in solidarity with over 1600 Life Chains across North 
America as we proclaim the truths that abortion kills children 
and hurts women. In Kelowna, hundreds of people will take 
part, meeting in the Harvey Avenue/Gordon Drive Dairy Queen 
parking lot at 1:45 pm and forming a life chain along both sides 
of Hwy 97. Join us, join us, join us in the most important hu-
man rights movement of our time! Contact Pat at 250 899-
1577 or krtolife@telus.net for more information. Marshals are 
still needed for the event, please contact us if you can help.  

MOVIE NIGHTS ARE BACK!!! 

There will be a Movie Night with Fr. Ron Dechant, OMI on 
Monday, October 16th @ 7:00 pm.  “The 13th Day” Docudra-
ma—85 minutes.  Based on the memoirs of Sister Maria Lucia 
de Jesus dos Santos, and thousands of independent eyewitness 
accounts, The 13th Day is a dramatic retelling of the experi-
ence of three shepherd children of Fatima.  The film opens 
with Sister Maria recalling events that transpired between May 
13, 1917 and October 13, 1917 in the Cova de Iria (Cove of 
Irene) region of Fatima, Portugal.  October 13, 2017 marks the 
100th Anniversary of Fatima. 

CORPUS CHRISTI FALL FAIR AND FARMERS MARKET 

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH FALL FAIR & FARMERS MARKET (750 
Rutland Road N) September 30th, Saturday from 8:30 am to 2 
pm.  Pancake breakfast and barbecue, fresh fruit & vegetables, 
home baked goods, silent auction, large sidewalk sale.  Chil-
dren’s activities and much more.  Everyone is welcome to 
attend. 

CARDS FOR KIDS 

 



ECOLOGICAL EXAMEN by: Joseph Carver, SJ  
 

All creation reflects the beauty and blessing of God’s image.  Where was I most aware of this 
today? 
 
Can I identify and pin-point how I made a conscious effort to care for God’s creation during this 
day? 
 
What challenges or joys do I experience as I recall my care for creation? 
 
How can I repair breaks in my relationship with creation, in my unspoken sense of superiority? 
 
As I imagine tomorrow, I ask for the grace to see the Incarnate Christ in the dynamic intercon-
nections of  all Creation. 
 
 
 
Conclude with the prayer of Jesus: 
 
The glory that you have given me I have given them, so that they may be one, as we are one, I 
in them and you in me, that they may become completely one, so that the world may know that 
you have sent me and have loved them even as you have loved me. 
 

LAUDATO SI RETREAT 

Celebrate the 

Season of Creation 

with  

Sr. Nancy Hurren CND  
CARING FOR CREATION AND THE COMMON GOOD 
 

And 
 

Sr. Phyllis Giroux SC 
CARING FOR CREATION IN OUR OWN BACKYARD 

St. Charles Garnier Church Hall 
Thursday, September 28, 2017 

7 pm—9:30 pm 





CWL NEWS 

RETROUVAILLE 

ANNOUNCING AN UPCOMING RETROUVAILLE WEEKEND FOR COUPLES 

20 - 22 October2017        Vancouver/Lower Mainland 
Matrimony: A calling to forgive!  “Mercy is the force that reawakens 
us to new life and instills in us the courage to look to the future 
with hope.” 
Retrouvaille offers a welcoming and loving space to couples who 
have been living with the misery of a failing marriage. Retrouvaille 
offers hope: hope that it is not too late, hope of a different and 
better marriage. Retrouvaille helps couples to show each other mer-
cy through the opportunities it provides to listen, to forgive, to be 
reconciled and to move into their futures believing that God loves 
them and with His help and their efforts, their marriages can be 
healed and restored. Retrouvaille provides help for marriage prob-
lems/difficulties/crises. For more information about the upcoming 
Retrouvaille Weekend program for couples, contact our registration 
team: Marc and Candice @604-530-6710 (leave a message) or visit 
our website:  www.retrouvaillevancouver.com 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

The Catholic Independent Schools of the Nelson Diocese 
(CISND) invites applications at this time for the following posi-
tions: 
  
St. Joseph Elementary School, Kelowna:  
2 Certified Education Assistants, POPARD training an asset but 
not required. 
  
Immaculata Regional High School, Kelowna: 
1 Certified Education Assistant 
  
St. Michael School, Trail 
Education Assistants - available for on-call 
  
St. Joseph School, Nelson 
0.5 FTE French Teacher 
  
  
View the diocesan school website www.cisnd.ca for posting 
details, application documents and process. 

HOUSE CLEANING? 

Immaculate Conception Parish Fall Bazaar … Saturday, October 
28 from 9:30 am to 1:30 pm.  If you are doing any house clean-
ing this Fall, ICC will be gratefully accepting donations follow-
ing their weekend Masses on October 21/22 and Monday, 
October 23 to Wednesday, October 25 between 8:30 and 3:00 
pm.  Booths will include White Elephant, Coffee House, Book 
Sale, Christmas Booth, Silent Auction, Bake Sale, Jewelry & 
Accessories, Religious items and Kids Room.  Please mark your 
calendar!  We would love to see you join us for this great com-
munity event! 

GR. 2 CATECHISM TEACHER NEEDED 

We are looking for a Gr. 2 (First Communion) 
Catechism teacher for this year.  Catechism 
will be on Wednesday nights.  Safe Environ-
ment protocols must be successfully complet-
ed.  If you feel called to serve in this ministry 
or want more information, please call Fr. Bart 

               778-478-6288. 

SACRISTANS NEEDED!! 
The Altar Society is looking for 
individuals or couples to assist 
with this easy to do but much 
needed ministry.  The time 
commitment is only about 2 
hours every 5-6 weeks. This 

society unburdens our pastor with the upkeep of the Sanctu-
ary and  Sacristy.  You will always work with a partner and 
duties include: Preparation for Masses, cleaning of linens, 
albs, Chalices and other vessels, the replacement of candles, 
votive lights and vigil lamps.  
For more info contact Flo Pasutto 250-763-6441. 

ST. CHARLES CWL BURSARY RECIPIENTS FOR 2017 
We are delighted to announce this year’s recipients 
of the St. Charles Garnier Catholic Women’s League 
Bursary of $500 each to the following candidates; 

Nik Federko, Immaculata Regional High School; Kennedy Pesl, 
Immaculata Regional High School and Katherine Reimer of 
Kelowna Senior Secondary.  Our warmest congratulations and 
very best wishes in your future endeavours! 

Rachel’s Corner  
 “There is no sin God cannot forgive. Only the ones who re-
fuse God’s mercy cannot be forgiven, like someone who 
wants light and warmth but avoids the sun.”  

-Fr. Joseph Rinaldo, SDC/ Now and at the Hour Magazine 
 

Have you been avoiding facing your involvement in 
an abortion decision?  Come on a Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat 
and receive God’s mercy and forgiveness.  

 
www.RachelsVineyardKelowna.com 

250-762-2273, info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 
Facebook: Rachel’s Vineyard Kelowna 

KNIGHTS BREAKFASTS ARE BACK 

ST. CHARLES K OF C BREAKFASTS ARE 
BACK IN BUSINESS! 
Join them on Sunday, September 24th 
after both morning masses.   
Everyone is invited! 



Would you like to be contacted by one of our parish groups? 
 

CWL        Music      
Knights of Columbus    Reader    
St. Vincent de Paul       Usher             
R.C.I.A.          Altar Servers        
Sacristan (Set up for Mass)    
  

Would you like to pick up Sunday Offertory Envelopes from the 

ledge in the foyer next week?         Yes No  
 

The label will have your name on it, the number identifies you and a 
tax receipt will be sent to you at the address that you  registered with.        



CANADIAN FOOD FOR CHILDREN. . . Martha Calderer . . .236-420-1970  
CLUBHOUSE DAYCARE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-860-4393 
CREIGHTON MODEL FERTILITY CARE  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-491-1088 
CURSILLO  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . John Schlosser. . . . . . . . 250-764-7007 
DIOCESE OF NELSON—Catholic Pastoral Centre . . . . . . . .250-448-2725 
ELIZABETH SETON HOUSE OF PRAYER . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-764-4333 
FREEDOM’S DOOR  . . . . . . . freedomsdoor@shaw.ca. . . . . . 250-717-0472  
GRIEF TO GRACE . . .  www.GrieftoGrace.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-878-7603 
KELOWNA RIGHT TO LIFE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-862-8202 
PREGNANCY CARE CENTRE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-763-2112 
RACHEL’S VINEYARD . . info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com . . . . .250-762-2273 
REACH OUT YOUTH COUNSELLING  & FAMILY SERVICES  250-763-7892 

WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS!        
Please complete this form and leave it in the collection basket or at the Parish Office.  

  

Name(s):______________________________________________________       New Parishioner:      Information Change:  

Address: ___________________________________________________________________ Postal Code: __________________  

Phone: ______________________________________________  Email: _____________________________________________  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 You may also register on-line @  
www.stcharlesgarnier.ca where you can   

sign up for the bulletin to be emailed to you each week. 

Please remember: 

OUR CHURCH IS A    SCENT-FREE ZONE! 
 

Avoid wearing perfume,  after-shave or heavily scented  
personal care products 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING ITEMS TO BE INCLUDED IN THE BULLETIN IS THURSDAY NOON. 




CHILDREN  

Name(s) D.O.B.— (yyyy/mm/dd) 

  

  

  

  

If you wish to become involved contact the Parish Office 250-860-6776 
or: 

Altar Servers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Campus Ministry . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   email: ubco.focus@gmail.com 
Children’s Liturgy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  children@stcharlesgarnier.ca  
Eucharistic Ministers . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Dave Crane        250-861-4085 
Hospital Visitation & Eucharist. . . . . . . . .  Ethel Robidoux  250-860-2101 
Moms & Tots Group  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Lindsay Rowe    778-478-1133 
Music . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  JoAnn Young      250-764-0485 
Readers. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sacristans . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Flo Pasutto        250-764-8716 
Safe Environment Coordinator . . . . .  Bob Fortier        250-861-8709 
     or email: frolics41@yahoo.ca 
Security Patrol. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Ushers  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Gino Servedio   250-764-3182 

CONTACT NUMBERS 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS 

BICYCLES FOR HUMANITY . . . .Keith Germaine . . . . . . . .250-764-2942 
 

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE 
  Meet second Tuesday of the month at 9:30 am 
  President: . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Linda Servedio. . . . . .. . . . . . . 250-764-3182  
  Membership inquiries: . . . Benita Spencer  . . . . . . . . . . . 250-868-8608 
 

DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE  . . . . Christina Hidalgo . . . . .250-872-9776 
Fair Trade Goods Sales will be discontinued.  Current stock will be sold 
at cost the first Sunday of September and finished up 1st Sunday in  
October. 

 

FR. PANDOSY 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY—Knights of Columbus 
  Inquiries . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Gino Servedio. . . . . . . . 250-764-3182 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS     www.stcharleskoc.com 
  Meet second Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm.   
  Grand Knight: . . . .Davy Janko . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-980-8727 
   Email: djanko@stcharleskoc.com 
  Last Sunday of each month, September to June—Knights Breakfast   
  after a.m. Masses 
 
 

PRAYER TO ST. PEREGRINE 
The Secular Franciscans are holding prayer sessions for those afflicted     
with cancer and other diseases on the last Monday of each month.  All   
are welcome.  If you have friends or family members with cancer, add 
them to our list, as we pray daily for them.   
Christine - 250-768-5274—email:  cbreevesac@shaw.ca 
 

SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER - “The Little Flowers of St. Francis Fraternity”  

  Meets every 2nd Sunday at 12:30 pm in St. Charles Garnier Hall. 
  Maria - 778-214-2705    
 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT de PAUL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-860-2536 
  Meet second and fourth Wednesdays at 9:00 am 

  First Sunday of each month—SSVP donations 

MINISTRY COORDINATORS 

mailto:freedomsdoor@shaw.ca

